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MESSAGE FROM THE 
SUPERINTENDENT-PRESIDENT

R R

Welcome to our first newsletter highlighting Long Beach 
City College’s Pacific Coast Campus!

We just took down the banners that celebrated LBCC’s 90th 
anniversary. But did you know that this year marks the 70th 
anniversary of LBCC acquiring the land that’s now known as 
the Pacific Coast Campus?

We had an amazing time at College Day this past August 
as we explored PCC. I hope you enjoyed the fun College 
Day experience as we visited different areas on this campus 
to discover our state-of-the-art facilities and the many 
programs that are headquartered at PCC.

We’re going to see a new face for PCC on Pacific Coast 
Highway when we break ground for the PCC Parking 
Structure in a few months. Not only will we be adding 530 
parking spots and 33 electric vehicle charging stations, but 
it will totally change the way people look at PCC when they 
drive down PCH. There’s no way you’ll miss PCC when the 
structure is complete! And this construction will be followed 
by the renovation of MM and a real transformation of the 
Construction Trades Building. 

I hope you enjoy our special issue about the Pacific Coast 
Campus that just barely cracks the surface about this 
inspirational campus and the dedicated educators and staff 
behind it all.

Happy 70th Anniversary to PCC!

ON THE COVER:
Long Beach City College students walk 
by Buildings AA and BB at LBCC’s 
Pacific Coast Campus. These two 
Art Deco-style buildings received a 
state-of-the-art renovation that was 
completed in 2015. Read more about 
PCC in this special edition of the 
Campus Community newsletter.
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CAMPUS NEWS

See it before it drops anywhere else!
Be the first to watch the next episode of LBCC’s Redemption: Episode 2.

W E D N E S D AY,  O C T O B E R  2 3
12 P.M. FIRST SCREENING    •    12:30 P.M. SECOND SCREENING

T-1200, LIBERAL ARTS CAMPUS

F r e e  p i z z a  a n d  p o p c o r n !
RSVP at https://tinyurl.com/RedemptionEp2

CATCH UP ON REDEMPTION EPISODE 1!
   @LBCityCollege         @LongBeachCityCollege

EXCLUSIVE  ADVANCE LOOK AT 

R E D E M P T I O N  E P I S O D E  2
W AT C H  P A R T Y !

https://tinyurl.com/RedemptionEp2


CAMPUS NEWS

L B C C  C E L E B R AT E S

LATINX
HERITAGE
MONTH
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LBCC kicked off Latinx Heritage Month with 
events at both the Liberal Arts and Pacific Coast 
Campus. The kick-off events, held on Sept. 18 and 
Sept. 19, honored indigenous practices with food, 
cultural performances and a resource fair. 

The month will wrap up with the Latinx Heritage 
Month Closing Event: Día de los Muertos on 
Nov. 8 from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. in the P Building 
Courtyard at the Liberal Arts Campus. Students, 
faculty, staff and the community are all invited to 
this free event. There will be an ofrenda contest, 
performances from Oaxacan musicians and a 
free movie screening of Macario. Kids’ activities 
include face painting, coloring, and making paper 
marigolds. Pan dulce and hot chocolate will be 
given out for free.
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LBCC Far 
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Long Beach City College students, faculty, and staff 
joined forces with the Long Beach City Clerk’s office 
for National Voter Registration Day on Sept. 24. Thanks 
to the combined efforts, this year resulted in a success 
that far surpassed last year’s voter registration.  

Less than 40 people registered at LBCC in 2018. This 
year, LBCC obtained 387 registration forms that the 
City Clerk’s Office submitted to the Los Angeles County 
Registrar’s Office. This is a 1,038% increase from 2018 to 
2019.

The City Clerk’s office managed three registration 
booths at both LBCC campuses, and were 
supplemented with volunteers from the Associated 
Student Body and President’s Ambassadors. LBCC 
faculty members allowed classroom visits throughout 
the day to encourage new registrants and to inform 
everyone about upcoming changes in the 2020 
election cycle such as new voting machines in Los 
Angeles County, new locations and dates to vote. 

CAMPUS NEWS

LBCCD Superintendent-President Reagan Romali and Board of Trustees President Vivian Malauulu joined community volunteers, 
student leaders, LBCC and City Clerk staff at one of the voter registration booths on Sept. 24.

increase in LBCC participation in 
National Voter Registration Day!1,038%
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CAMPUS NEWS

More than 100 community members stopped by Marine Stadium’s Local Harvest Farmers Market on Sept. 
25 to learn more about the wonderful resources, degrees, and programs offered at Long Beach City College. 
Visitors to the LBCC booth also had an opportunity to meet Long Beach Community College District 
Trustee, Doug Otto, Ole the Viking and a chance to win an Apple Watch courtesy of the LBCC Foundation. 

Discover LBCC was also featured at the Lakewood Center Mall – Friday Night Food Truck Feast, on Oct. 18. 
With LBCCD Trustee Dr. Virginia Baxter representing Area 5. Check out the November Campus Community 
newsletter for photos.

The next Discover LBCC event with LBCCD Vice President Uduak-Joe Ntuk is Fri., Nov. 1 from 6:30 p.m. to 
9:30 p.m. at the Bixby Knolls First Friday at the Expo Art Center located at 4321 Atlantic Ave., Long Beach.

DISCOVER LBCC 
AT MARINE STADIUM
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CAMPUS NEWS

Long Beach Community College District Trustee Doug Otto, representing Area 4, enjoyed time with community members and local 
firefighters at the Marine Stadium – Local Harvest Farmer’s Market.
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CAMPUS NEWS

An assistant city treasurer, an executive director 
of a local community organization, a former city 
manager and CEO, a community services manager, 
and an author have been named as Long Beach City 
College’s 2019 Hall of Fame inductees, LBCC officials 
recently announced.

This year’s honorees are: Long Beach City Assistant 
Treasurer Fidel Aguayo; Executive Director of Khmer 
Parent Association Chan Hopson; retired municipal 

chief executive officer Roger Kemp; Lakewood City 
Community Services Manager Chuck Martucci; and 
author and historian Edwina Romero.

LBCC’s 2019 Alumni Hall of Fame Induction 
Ceremony and Dinner is scheduled for Wed., Nov. 6, 
at 5:30 p.m. at The Grand Long Beach Events Center, 
4101 E. Willow St., Long Beach, CA 90815. The Long 
Beach City College Foundation Alumni Association 
hosts this annual event.

LONG BEACH CITY COLLEGE ANNOUNCES 
2019 HALL OF FAME INDUCTEES

Left to right: Fidel Aguayo, Chan Hopson, Roger Kemp, Edwina Romero, and Chuck Martucci
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FIDEL AGUAYO – Aguayo is the Assistant City 
Treasurer for the City of Long Beach. He plays a 
vital financial leadership role that ensures funding 
for the City’s capital projects and infrastructure 
improvements. His direct responsibilities have 
a significant impact on the City’s economy and 
long-term financial condition. As Assistant City 
Treasurer, he oversees the City’s $3 billion debt 
portfolio consisting of 40 outstanding bond 
transactions issued on behalf of the Airport, Gas 
and Oil, Marinas, Port, and Utility systems. He 
is also responsible for managing the City’s $30 
million Master Capital Lease Program consisting of 
10 lease obligations. 

CHAN HOPSON – Hopson is a former teacher 
who co-founded the Khmer Parent Association 
and has served as its volunteer executive director 
since 1995. She has established numerous events, 
forums, and trainings in Long Beach dealing with 
health, inter-generational communication, and 
employment issues in the Cambodian community. 
Hopson is also the founder of the South-East Asian 
Scholarship, which has been distributing annual 
awards to 15 graduating high school seniors for the 
past 25 years. She has provided more than 10,000 
volunteer hours to St. Mary Medical Center, and 
served on their Benefit Advisory Board for over a 
decade.

ROGER KEMP – Kemp has served as a city 
manager for several municipalities including 
the cities of: Seaside, CA; Placentia, CA; Clifton, 
NJ; and Meriden, CT. He wrote, edited, and was a 
contributing author to nearly 50 books dealing 
with cities. Many of his books focus on various 
aspects of cities, and highlight national best 
practices being used to improve the quality of 
their services as well as their livability. 

CHUCK MARTUCCI – Martucci is the Community 
Services Manager for the City of Lakewood, 
where he has worked for the past 39 years. In 
1992, he organized Lakewood’s first Special 
Olympics program and established the city’s first 
Teen Program at the Lakewood Youth Center 
in 1995. In 2000, he was honored as the Special 
Olympics Volunteer Coach of the Year for Southern 
California. In 2018, Martucci coached the Lakewood 
Dirtbags to a silver medal in the Special Olympics 
USA Games Softball Tournament. 

EDWINA ROMERO – Romero is a prolific author 
of fiction, poetry, and historical works largely 
centered on Las Vegas, NM. She worked at 
California State University, Dominguez Hills until 
1981, when she moved to New Mexico and began 
attending a graduate program at New Mexico 
Highlands University (NMHU). She later earned her 
Ph.D. in English at the University of New Mexico 
in Albuquerque while teaching at NMHU. After 
14 years of teaching, Romero accepted a position 
as the Professional Development Director with a 
Title V Developing Hispanic-Serving Institutions 
Federal Grant Project at Luna Community College 
(LCC) in Las Vegas, NM. She went on to create the 
Luna Community College Foundation, a Distance 
Education Program, and technologically-assisted 
teaching/learning classroom at LCC.

CAMPUS NEWS

Established in 1972, the Hall of Fame recognizes former LBCC students who have made outstanding 
contributions to their chosen fields and communities. The 2019 inductees will join past honorees who have 
attended Long Beach City College, from former Mayor Beverly O’Neill and actor John Amos, to comedian 
Paul Rodriguez and philanthropist Naomi Rainey-Pierson, and many others.

For reservations, sponsorship opportunities or other information on the 2019 Alumni Hall of Fame, please 
contact Paula Barrow at (562) 938-4303 or pbarrow@LBCC.edu.

About this year’s inductees:
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  HISTORY OF THE

PACIFIC 
COAST
CAMPUS
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                ong Beach City College began at the                                
                Woodrow Wilson High School campus
                as Long Beach Junior College in 1927, 
moving to today’s Liberal Arts Campus in 1935. 
Then in 1949, a second campus was added – today’s 
Pacific Coast Campus which celebrates its 70th 

anniversary this year.

The first discussion for a junior college in Long 
Beach began in 1916, a time in which there were 
only seven other community colleges in California 
(Fresno, Santa Barbara, Bakersfield, Fullerton, San 
Diego, Citrus, and Santa Ana). 

The proposed location was for it to be housed with 
Polytechnic High School, just south of Pacific Coast 
Highway and mere blocks away from what ended 
up becoming a crucial part of Long Beach City 
College, 33 years later. 

It was recommended that LBCC have a Technical 
Institute at what is today’s Renaissance High School 
for the Arts located at Eighth Street and Long 
Beach Boulevard. LBCC’s General Adult Division 
classes were held there from 1945 to 1952. 

continued on page 14

FOCUS ON PCC

Maria Diaz worked for the PCC 
Executive Dean and enjoyed 
helping students from the 
1960s through the 1990s.

LBCC Alumnae and Student Life Manager Jeri Carter (left) worked with CalTrans for more than four years to establish this sign for 
travelers to avoid confusion with LAC and Pasadena City College. She joined Long Beach City Councilman Clarence Smith (right) on 
the southbound 405 Freeway to pose for this Press-Telegram photo in the 1990s, despite the objections of California Highway Patrol.
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It wasn’t until 1949 that the former Hamilton 
Junior High School became LBCC’s Business and 
Technology Division. The old “BTD” has now evolved 
into today’s Pacific Coast Campus.

The Pacific Coast Campus is now home to several 
programs including ESL, Child Development, 
Horticulture, Floral Design, Foster and Kinship 
Care Education, the Lifetime Learning Center, 
Performing Arts, Photography, many vocational 
Trades, a Welcome Center, Workforce Development 
and the Viking Vault. 

The physical appearance of the Pacific Coast 
Campus is also changing. Original buildings like 
AA and BB have been given a modern update, and 
new construction like Buildings GG and RR have 
been added. Future plans include a new parking 
structure facing Pacific Coast Highway and the 
renovation of Building MM.

Seventy years after LBCC took over the Hamilton 
Junior High School, PCC is now home to the Mini-
Grand Prix. It is home to the PCC Mailroom. It is 
a place where you can find a close-knit family of 
faculty and staff. 

Happy anniversary to PCC!

FOCUS ON PCC14



Celebrating Campus 
Children’s Centers Week
Long Beach Community College District 
Superintendent-President Dr. Reagan Ferragamo 
Romali visited the Child Development Center at the 
Pacific Coast Campus on Mon., Oct. 7. Dr. Romali read 
Grace for President to the CDC-PCC children to help 
celebrate Campus Children’s Centers Week.

FOCUS ON PCC

LBCC Wins Grant for 
Improving Online CTE 
Pathways 
The California Community Colleges Chancellor’s 
Office has awarded Long Beach City College with 
a one-year, $500,000 grant known as the Career 
Technical Education Online Teaching Improvement 
Project (COTIP).

Throughout the 2019-2020 fiscal year, COTIP will 
work to improve online Career Technical Education 
(CTE) pathways at LBCC through a collaboration 
between the Office of Online Learning and 
Educational Technology (OLET), the department of 
Computer and Offices Studies (COS), Library, and 
CTE faculty to improve the number and quality of 
online programs.

“Online learning is growing rapidly in higher 
education and over the past few years at LBCC 
our online enrollments and class sessions have 
increased by 120 percent and our success rates by 14 
percent,”  said Dr. Hussam Kashou, LBCC Associate 
Dean of Online Learning & Educational Technology 
and Principal Investigator of the COTIP grant project. 
“Last year alone, distance learning enrollments 
increased by 16 percent and distance learning 
success rates by 5 percent. Distance Education 
helps meet the needs of our student population 
and the primary goal of the COTIP grant project is 
to improve access to, and quality of, existing online 
courses, to develop fully online certificates, and 
enhance our online education services for faculty 
and students.” 

The long-term goal of the grant period is to focus 
on professional development, and improving 
the availability and quality of online certificates 
through instructional redesign, support services 
and resources for students and faculty. The project 
will pilot this process for five certificates in COS, one 
certificate in Library, and create a framework that 
will be applicable across different departments and 
types of awards.  

A CTE faculty cohort will be created and will soon 
begin reviewing pilot online courses, aligning them 
with the CVC-OEI Online Course Design rubric, and 
supporting the completion of various aspects of the 
grant. A Web Development “boot camp” will also 
be developed to help students quickly enter the 
workforce and increase their hourly earnings. 

Other efforts include: 
 ■ Improving infrastructure and workflow of Online 

Education support services and resources for 
faculty and students. 

 ■ Developing and maintaining new Online 
Learning Services/Resources Websites for 
Distance Learning Faculty.

 ■ Evaluating current infrastructure and workflow 
of faculty and student services for accessing and 
utilizing Distance Education tools, resources, and 
support services. 

 ■ Developing a Distance Education Faculty 
Handbook and Distance Education Student 
Readiness Handbook with input from college 
constituents. 

 ■ Developing and maintaining an OER/ZTC 
resource website to support the identification 
and integration of OER/ZTC resources into online 
courses.  

 ■ Supporting the integration of OER/ZTC 
textbooks into online CTE courses. 

 ■ Thoroughly tracking and documenting COTIP 
project improvements to create a framework for 
other departments to improve and increase their 
online certificates, credentials, and programs.
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Long Beach City College 
Horticulture Associate Professor, 
Jorge Ochoa, has been 
recognized in his important role 
in discovering a new species of 
passion flower.

Ochoa’s first passion flower 
expedition took place in 2001 when he visited Costa 
Rica. Since then, he has been to Brazil, Ecuador, 
Columbia, Cuba, and Southern Mexico, all on 
exhibitions to look for new species of passion flowers 
native to those regions.

In 2011–2012, Ochoa participated in a project with 
scientists from universities in Missouri and Kansas to 
do the genetic analysis of a group of passion flowers. 
A visit to the Dominican Republic resulted in the 
discovery of a new plant, which was then cultivated 
and grown at Long Beach City College’s Horticulture 
garden on the Pacific Coast Campus. Ochoa 
successfully got the plant to flower, which was the 
first time it flowered in cultivation.

LBCC’s Jorge Ochoa Plays 
a Part in Discovery of New

FOCUS ON PCC16



This flowering confirmed it was indeed 
an undescribed species of passion 
flower. Ochoa then recorded the flower, 
measuring characteristics such as the fruit, 
leaves, corona, and filaments. This allowed 
the type of specimen to be determined. 
A type specimen is the first record of any 
plant when it gets discovered. The study 
included a genetic analysis to put this new 
species into a family tree. 

This first record is the type specimen, 
which was then deposited in the Missouri 
Botanic Gardens Herbarium. And as of this 
writing (early October) Passiflora intricata 
is again flowering at the LBCC Horticulture 
Garden.

“Having the record of the flower, the 
flower verified it was indeed a new 
species,” said Ochoa. “The next step was 
to enter it for publication so it would be 
accepted as a new plant.”

It is common practice that when a new 
species has been determined/accepted 
into the scientific community, it must be 
published.

Ochoa’s work has now resulted in the 
discovery and publication of “Passiflora 
intricata” an apetalous (having no petals) 
new species from the Dominican Republic. 
The name “intricata” comes from the Latin 
word for tangled, which is reference to the 
flower’s long and slender filaments that 
look tangled (see photos). The discovery 
was recognized by the peer-reviewed 
scientific journal Phytotaxa.

To learn more about LBCC’s Horticulture 
Department, visit 
www.LBCC.edu/program-horticulture. 

FOCUS ON PCC 17
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FACULTY & STAFF SPOTLIGHT

The United State Olympic & Paralympic Committee 
recently announced Long Beach City College’s 
Director of Volleyball Operations, Misty May-
Treanor, will be honored and inducted in the U.S. 
Olympic & Paralympic Hall of Fame class of 2019 
on Fri., Nov. 1 at the U.S. Olympic & Paralympic 
Training Center in Colorado Springs, CO.

May-Treanor is the most decorated athlete in 
beach volleyball history, earning three gold 
medals for beach volleyball at the Olympics 
Games (2004, 2008, 2012) as well as three gold 
(2003, 2005, 2007) and one silver (2011) medal at 
the Beach Volleyball World Championships.

As an indoor volleyball champion, she won one 
bronze medal at the Pan American Games in 
1999, one NCAA Division 1 Championship at Long 
Beach State in 1998 and two California State 
Championships at Newport Harbor High School 
(1991–1995).

At LBCC, May-Treanor has led the indoor volleyball 
team and beach volleyball team to back-to-back 
South Coast Conference (SCC) Championships 
and has earned the SCC Coach of the Year (2018, 
2019) for each sport. For beach volleyball, she has 
led the team to a Pairs State Championship (2017) 
and two Team Runner-Up State Championships 
(2018, 2019).

May-Treanor is currently in-season with the 2019 
indoor volleyball team.

MISTY MAY-TREANOR TO BE 
INDUCTED IN U.S. OLYMPIC & 
PARALYMPIC HALL OF FAME

For more information on LBCC’s Volleyball program, visit www.LBCCVikings.com. 
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LONG BEACH CITY COLLEGE NAMES 
NEW EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF 
CLASSIFIED HUMAN RESOURCES 
Long Beach City College has named Caroline Chretien-Shook 
as its new Executive Director of Classified Human Resources. 
Chretien-Shook previously served as LBCC’s Interim Executive 
Director, a position she has held since July 2018. 

In this official role, Chretien-Shook will oversee human 
resources management and employee relations programs for 
the College’s classified professionals including recruitment, 
selection, employment, position classification, compensation, 
and other services.

The Long Beach resident came to the United States in 2008 
from New Caledonia, a French territory of dozens of islands in 
the South Pacific. 

Chretien-Shook has held a number of human resource 
positions throughout her career. She entered into the human 
resources field through companies in New Caledonia, then 
continued her career in California. Since 2015, Chretien-Shook 
has served in various Human Resources roles at LBCC.

FACULTY & STAFF SPOTLIGHT

Long Beach Community College District
Superintendent-President Dr. Reagan Ferragamo Romali, the Alumni Association, and the Associated Student Body

invite you to join in a salute to the

Fidel Aguayo  •  Chan Hopson  •  Roger Kemp  •  Chuck Martucci  •  Edwina Romero

Wednesday, November 6, 2019
Check-In/No-Host Bar  •  5:30 pm          Dinner & Program  •  6:30 pm

The Grand  •  4101 E. Willow Street, Long Beach, CA 90815
Reservations required by November 1  •  Free Parking
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NOBODY IS BORN A BIGOT
Speaker: Rabbi Peter Levi
OCTOBER 30, 2019  |  LAC, T-1200  |  12 PM - 1:30 PM
With Americans across the country reporting sustained 
increases in hate incidents and crimes year after year, we 
ask where does this hate and bigotry come from and why 
now? This talk will explore the current trends, how bias can 
be weaponized, and the extremist recruitment efforts on 
campuses and in communities.  

EXAMINING POWER AND PRIVILEGE
Speaker: Shannon McGowan, Ph.D.
FEBRUARY 20, 2020 |  LAC, T-1200  | 12 PM - 1:30 PM
In this collaborative workshop, participants will explore 
the ways systems of power and privilege work to oppress 
marginalized groups in society. We will examine how the 
cycle of power relates to our understanding of the systems of 
oppression and use this knowledge to develop skills towards 
dismantling structural bias, discrimination, and injustice. 

CHALLENGING BIASED LANGUAGE
Speaker: Shannon McGowan, Ph.D.
MARCH 25, 2020 |  PCC, QQ-112  |  12 PM - 1:30 PM
Working together, we will discover how our words signal our 
values and beliefs and why words matter. Participants will 
walk away with tangible skills to challenge biased language 
and an increased understanding of the negative impacts of 
staying silent.

STRATEGIES FOR INTERRUPTING BIAS 
Speaker: Shannon McGowan, Ph.D.
APRIL 21, 2020 |  LAC, T-1200  | 12 PM - 1:30 PM 
Through interactive practice, we will learn specific strategies 
to respond to stereotypes, prejudice, and bias. These 
strategies will better equip participants to respond effectively 
and appropriately whenever they witness bias. And, when we 
are better equipped to interrupt bias, we are able to positively 
impact intergroup relations. 

LONG BEACH CITY COLLEGE PRESENTS

in collaboration with 
the Anti-Defamation League Orange County/Long Beach

RABBI PETER LEVI 
Peter Levi is the regional director for the Anti-
Defamation League in Orange County/Long 
Beach. ADL is the world’s leading anti-hate 
organization. Founded in 1913 in response to an 
escalating climate of anti-Semitism and bigotry, 
its timeless mission is to secure justice and 
fair treatment for all. Today, ADL continues to 
fight all forms of hate with the same vigor and 

passion. ADL is the global leader in exposing extremism, delivering 
anti-bias education, and fighting hate online. ADL’s ultimate 
goal is a world in which no group or individual suffers from bias, 
discrimination or hate.

SHANNON MCGOWAN, PH.D.
As the Education Director for the Orange 
County/Long Beach region of ADL, Shannon 
oversees all training programs, including anti-
bias and bullying prevention, as well as the 
No Place for Hate® K-12 initiative. Shannon 
joined the ADL in 2019 after a diverse career in 
education. Throughout her time in academia, 
she also worked with the State Board of 

Education, served on the Bias Response Team, and collaborated 
with campus leadership to confront bias in all forms and advocate 
for equity and inclusion for all students, faculty, and staff.

ABOUT THE SPEAKERS

This series is open to all LBCC faculty, staff, and students. Spaces are limited. 
To RSVP for the Diversity Speakers Series, visit Register for Diversity Speakers Series.

Contact eboyd@LBCC.edu or 562-938-4512 with questions.
Flex credit is available.

If you require accommodations, please contact DSPS at least 72 hours prior to the event at (562) 938-4558 or (562) 938-4833 (TTY) or 
dsps-staff@lbcc.edu. If you require sign language interpreting services, please contact Stephanie Bonales at sbonales@lbcc.edu or 

(562) 938-4918 at least seven days prior to the event.
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LBCC Alumni 
Visual & Media Arts Dept./Sculpture Program

October 24 — November 27
curated by Coleen Sterritt

21



E N S E M B L E  I N  C O N C E R T  2 0 1 9

L O N G  B E A C H  C I T Y  C O L L E G E 
P E R F O R M I N G  A R T S  D E P A R T M E N T  A N D  A S S O C I A T E D  S T U D E N T  B O D Y

P R E S E N T 

NOVEMBER 1 | 7 PM   •   NOVEMBER 2 | 1 PM & 7 PM

ARTISTIC DIRECTOR:  PROFESSOR STEPHANIE POWELL

MILLIKAN HIGH SCHOOL
2800 Snowden Avenue
Long Beach, CA 90815
562-425-7441

TICKETS:
General Admission: $17
Student: $15
www.LBCC.edu/PerformingArts

 LBCCdance    @LBCCdancers Photo Credit: Jerome Thomas

Special Guest Performance by Huntington Beach Academy for the Performing Arts

CONTACT:  Stephanie Powell, spowell@LBCC.edu

http://www.lbcc.edu/performingarts


O C T / N O V
UP

CO
M

IN
G 

EV
EN

TS
OCT. 24
OPEN STUDIO NIGHT
6:30 P.M.  – 8:30 P.M.
Buildings K & G, Liberal Arts Campus

OCT. 24 – NOV. 27
ROOT CAUSE ART EXHIBITION
CHECK LBCC.EDU/CALENDAR FOR GALLERY TIMES
K-100, Liberal Arts Campus

OCT. 29
UNIVERSITY TRANSFER FAIR
10 A.M. – 1 P.M.
Building A Quad, Liberal Arts Campus

OCT. 30
DIVERSITY SPEAKERS SERIES: NOBODY IS BORN A BIGOT
12 P.M. – 1:30 P.M.
T-1200, Liberal Arts Campus

NOV. 1 & 2
FALL DANCE ENSEMBLE IN CONCERT 2019
FRIDAY: 7 P.M.    SATURDAY: 1 P.M. & 7 P.M.
Millikan High School, 2800 Snowden Ave., Long Beach

For more events and information, visit LBCC.edu/calendar

Be Social with LBCC!
Connect with Long Beach City College and check out our latest videos, campus 
activities and upcoming events on our social media platforms!

LongBeachCityCollege @LBCityCollege@LBCityCollegeLBCityCollege
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VIEW US IN ACTION!
WATCH THIS MONTH’S VIDEOS

Stamp Out Hunger Food 
Donation 2019

5 Reasons Why Long 
Beach City College Is A 
Great Place to Work

LBCC in the News - Two 
Years Free College

REDEMPTION: Ep. 1 - 
Changing of the Seasons

24

https://www.youtube.com/user/LongBeachCityCollege
https://youtu.be/KFHKyUM-uv0
https://youtu.be/KFHKyUM-uv0
https://youtu.be/KFHKyUM-uv0
https://youtu.be/AL7B-D8x80A
https://youtu.be/AL7B-D8x80A
https://youtu.be/AL7B-D8x80A
https://youtu.be/Njumc_6X-Cc
https://youtu.be/Njumc_6X-Cc
https://youtu.be/Njumc_6X-Cc
https://youtu.be/Xe-5f7mD0w4
https://youtu.be/Xe-5f7mD0w4
https://youtu.be/Xe-5f7mD0w4


WWW.LBCC.EDU    @LBCITYCOLLEGE

Learn more about how LBUSD students can receive 
two tuition-free years, Promise 2.0 which provides 
transfer pathways from LBCC to CSULB, and the more 
than 90 degrees and programs offered at Long Beach 
City College! Meet your local Long Beach Community 
College Board of Trustees Vice President Uduak-Joe Ntuk.

DISCOVER 
LBCC!
DISCOVER 
LBCC!

Trustee Area 1

FRI., NOV. 1, 2019  |  6:30 P.M.– 9:30 P.M. 
Expo Arts Center - Bixby Knolls First Friday
4321 Atlantic Ave.  •  Long Beach, CA

Come visit our table and enter 
to win a new Apple Watch. 

The opportunity drawing will take place
at 7:45 p.m. at the LBCC table.

You must be present to win. 

The Apple Watch is provided through a generous 
donation from the LBCC Foundation. 

Vice President
Uduak-Joe Ntuk

http://www.lbcc.edu  

